







## Le Murier . enjoy . grow . achieve Jogether



Dear parents/carers,

I hope that everyone managed to brave the recent storm!

The majority of students took part in the Herm Ramble, this was a lovely day out, even though the students got very wet at the end of the day!

Proofs from Fitzgeralds Photographers have been sent home with your child. If you wish to place an order please logon to their website and use your unique code.

We will continue with mufti/non-uniform day on Fridays until Christmas. This came back as a huge 'yes' from the student voice and it is great to see that they all respect this opportunity and have worn appropriate non-uniform clothing.

Last term the students took part in the Swimarathon and raised an amazing £901.50, which we think is probably the most ever raised, an absolute fantastic effort from everyone. Thank you!

If you have already paid for your child's contribution towards cookery thank you for doing so. If you have not yet paid for this it would be appreciated if you could pay the £10 by cash, cheque or bank transfer using the following bank details (please put Cookery and your child's name as a reference):

Account name: Le Murier Sort Code: 40-22-25 Account No: 31632604

With regards to residentials, monies raised from the Everest Challenge are used towards funding such activities. We also ask for a contribution from parents as without that it would make it difficult to continue to offer the wide breadth of opportunities offered, which enables students to learn valuable life skills and gain really positive experiences both on island and off. We realise that it seems we are often asking for contributions or donations, and wanted to explain the reasoning behind this.

If you change address or telephone numbers please confirm these to school so that our records can be updated.

Also if your child is off sick or absent for any other reason please inform the school office by 9.30am at the latest. If we haven't received a phone call or email, it is protocol for the office to contact you after this time as a matter of safeguarding. Your child's education is important and we have a focus currently on increased monitoring to look at patterns and where necessary support interventions to raise attendance levels.

Thank you to those parents/carers that completed the recent surveys sent out. Your feedback is important to us.

Please note below the additional INSET/teacher training day on 9th February 2024.

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me at headteacher@lemurier.sch.gg



## Headteacher

Dates for the diary:

Last day of term (school finishes at 22nd December

12.10pm)

8th January Term starts for staff

9th January Term starts for students

9th February Staff INSET day

12-16th February Half Term



Le Murier,